STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office » 3190 160th Avenue SE © Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 ¢ (425) 649-7000
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS)

Proposed Interim Action Work Plan for Upland Area at 8801 East Marginal Way South and
former Paccar Kenworth Truck Company Site, Tukwila, Washington

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The proposed work is to conduct the Interim Action Work Plan for soil
and groundwater cleanup at the upland portion of the 8801 East Marginal Way South/former Paccar
Kenworth Truck site in Tukwila, Washington. The Interim Action Work Plan is phased with review and
approval by Ecology for each task in sequence. The tasks are to complete the remedial investigation
(RI), evaluate feasible cleanup alternatives (FS), if necessary prepare a data gaps work plan, then to
complete the RI and FS, and then implement the approved Final Interim Action Work Plan at the upland
portion of the 8801 Site. The Draft IAWP is currently being reviewed by Ecology at the same time as
this public comment period. . If public comments and/or Ecology’s review require substantial revision to
the Draft IAWP or its associated documents, then Ecology will call and conduct another public
involvement and comment period.

The proposed Interim Action Work Plan will be conducted under a legal agreement called an Agreed
Order (AO) between the potentially liable parties, the former owner, PACCAR Inc (Paccar), and current
owner, Merrill Creek Holdings LLC (Merrill Creek) and Ecology. The AO describes the work to be
conducted at the upland portion of the site. There is an existing Agreed Order No. DE 3599 between
PACCAR Inc and Ecology for sediment evaluation at the site. Site protection after the cleanup work is
completed will consist of institutional controls including an environmental convenant (EC) restricting
the use of groundwater beneath the site. :

PROPONENT: PACCAR INC. and Merrill Creek Holdings, LLC.

LOCATION OF PROPOSAL, INCLUDING STREET ADDRESS: The project is at 8801 East
Marginal Way South, in Tukwila, Washington in SW 1/4 Section 33, Township 24N, Range 4E.

LEAD AGENCY: Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology). This decision was made after
review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This
information is available to the public on request. Call Ecology NWRO at 425-649-7190 for review.

There is no comment period for this DNS.

X This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340 (2); the lead agency will not act on this
proposal for 30 days from the date below. Comments must be submitted by November 7, 2008.

DATE: September 15, 2008

"RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL: Robert E. Warren P.Hg., MBA POSITION/TITLE: Toxics Cleanup
Program — Northwest Regional Office Section Manager, Washmgton Department of Ecology
TELEPHONE: (425) 649-7054 ADDRESS: 3190 — 160™ Avenue SE, Bellevue, WA 98008-5452

SIGNATURE: Ll r e G-17-08

Send written or email comments on this project to Ecology to Maura S O’Brien, Toxics Cleanup
Program-N'WRO, Washington Department of Ecology, 3190 — 160™ Ave SE, Bellevue WA 98008 and
email <mobr461@ecy.wa.gov>

This information is available on request in accessible formats for people with disabilities by callmg
(425) 649-7135 (voice) or 711 or 1-800-833-63 88(TTY)
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